
The Panhandle Improvement Project Cash Fund 

Notice for Letter of Intent – County Fairgrounds Project 

Due February 9, 2024 

The Nebraska Department of Economic Development (DED) is receiving Letters of Intent for the 
Panhandle Improvement Project Cash Fund, County Fairgrounds Project. The program was 
created under LB 818 Section 41 to promote community development in the Panhandle. The DED 
may provide a grant not exceeding $995,000 (nine hundred ninety-five thousand dollars) for the 
renovation or construction of buildings or facilities at an eligible County Fairgrounds. 

 

Eligible applicants are a Panhandle County in the third congressional district that owns and 
operates the County Fairgrounds. Applicants will provide: 

a) Proof of ownership and operations of the County Fairgrounds. 
b) A description or feasibility report of the proposed project. 
c) Submit a completed Letter of Intent. 

 
Letters of Intent should be submitted to Emmah.Muema@nebraska.gov between Monday 
February 5, 2024, and Friday, and February 9, 2024, at 5:00 p.m. Grant application details will be 
shared with applicants with an approved Letter of Intent.  For additional information and 
questions contact Emmah Muema at 531-245-4542 or Emmah.Muema@nebraska.gov .  

 

Individuals requiring sensory accommodations, including interpreter services, Braille, large print 
or recorded materials should contact Lori Cole at 402-471-3746 or lori.cole@nebraska.gov. 
Los individuos no hablan Inglés y los individuos con discapacidad podrán solicitar las ayudas y 
servicios auxiliares necesarios para la participación de contacto con el Departamento de 
Desarrollo Económico PO Box 94666, Lincoln, Nebraska 68509-4666, lori.cole@nebraska.gov. 
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